

## en torty limes



DELMAR, NEW YORK

October, 1957

Commander: Herbert Drew Adjutant: Arnold Mosmen

Finance Officer: Richard Dalton

1st Vice Commander: Harold Jorgensen 2nd Vice-Commander: Richard Lenseth

3rd Vice-Commander: Stanley Klett

MEETINGS: The meetings in October are scheduled as follows:

REGULAR, OCTOBER 7, MONDAY, 8:30 P.M. SHARP EXECUTIVE, OCTOBER 14, MONDAY, 8:00 P.M. REGULAR, OCOTBER 21, MONDAY, 8:30 P.M. SHARP

Meeting attendance was disappointing in September. We know many of your good Legionnaires have busy schedules, but the Legion cannot accomplish its aim and programs without an adequate representation of veterans in attendance. If we saw at least 50 at meetings, then we would be sure that the Legion was going forward rather than backward.

MEN'S BAR-B-QUE: On Saturday, October 5th., at the Post, we are looking for Yankee and Brave fans who like to eat and have a good sociable time. The tickets are \$4.50 and can be obtained from Dick Lenseth. His phone number is 9-2096. Call him right away for your reservation if you plan to come. Food plans must be made a few days before the 5th, so don't be late! The menu will be chicken, salads, hamburgs, hotdogs, clams, clam chowder, beer and so forth. Come over anytime after noon !! DANCE: The first dance of the year is scheduled for Saturday evening, October 26th.

BAR HOURS: New closing hours for the bar have been established as follows:

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday - 1:00 A.M.

Friday and Saturday - 3:00 A.M.

KITCHEN: The new kitchen addition is progressing. We would like to express our appreciation to the following members for their cash donations:

William McCredie - \$10.00

21 Salisbury Road

Elsmere, N.Y.

Thomas M. Harris - \$5.00

214 Kenwood Avenue

Elsmere, N.Y.

Any cash donations for the kitchen fund will be gratefully accepted to enable us to get out of debt as soon as possible.

COMMITTEES: The following committee chairmen are announced:

House: Harold Jorgensen Food: James Carroll Bar: Walter Waterbury Building: Harold Barkhuff Activities: Richard Lenseth Membership: Dr. Stanley Klett

Service: Charles Wiley Americanism: Frank Langwig Community Relations: Ralph Butler

1040 Times: Whitman Daniels Child Welfare: Mike Norton

Blood Bank: Ben Fearsall Budget & Finance: George Butman
Publicity: Russell Ehresman

Boy Scouts: Fay Walworth
Graves Registration: Jesse Turner, Jr.

BOYS STATE: Our Boys State representative, James McColl, 20 Glendale Ave. Elsmere, presented an enthusiastic talk at our last meeting about his experiences at Boys State, Colgate University in June. Jim is a senior at Bethlehem Central this year, and the Post was very happy to have a boy of his caliber as its delegate.

MEMBERSHIP: You will find enclosed a dues notice and a stamped return envelope. We hope you will find it a convenient way to pay your dues. If you cannot remit immediately, just hang onto the envelope and use it as soon as you can. Our membership chairman is Dr. Stanley Klett, 4 Bradford Place, Slingerlands, N.Y. This year we are arranging to send all new members a letter which, among other things, will notify them of an installation date, to be announced soon.

OMMISSION: An important committee report was omitted from the September meetings. That is the report on the WEEKEND AT WATERBURY'S WIGWAM, INDIAN LAKE. This will be rectified in October.